

Town of Blowing Rock ABC Board PO Box 413 Blowing Rock, NC 28605 Phone (828) 295-7513 Susie Greene, Chairman Sylvia Tarleton, Member Jerry Starnes, Member Edith Nations, Manager

The members of the Blowing Rock ABC Board held their meeting on December 16, 2021. All members were present, Chair Susie Greene called the meeting to order. The members were then given the opportunity to excuse themselves if they had conflicts with any items on the agenda. None were reported. The minutes from the prior meetings were approved as presented by a unanimous vote.

The Finance Officer gave his report on sales ended on November 30, 2021. Sales were \$268,999.55. This was an increase from \$231,801.68 in November 2020.

Old Business:

- 1) The warehouse improvements are pending due to more research to be obtained from LB&B and a construction company.
- 2) The employee shirts are being processed.

New Business:

- 1) The Board reviewed the House Bill 890 and it was determined that no new action is needed at this time
- 2) The staff was very grateful for the holiday gifts.
- 3) The Manager scheduled a spring training class for Alcohol Education for all businesses and mixed beverage accounts. This class will be announced in advance for all interested.
- 4) A new account has opened. The new restaurant is Wheelie's, occupying the old Ridgeline building.
- 5) The Manager will work with the Blowing Rock Chamber during WinterFest weekend January 27th thru January 30th to perform tastings in the store during this time.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting will be on January 13, 2022 at 3:00 p.m. at the Blowing Rock ABC Store.

Following adjournment, the Board met in executive session to discuss an increase in Brent Jessee's salary. A motion was made to this effect, seconded, and approved. The executive session was then adjourned.

Edith Nations

Blowing Rock ABC Store Manager